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Who is collecting the Marvel super hero disks from Woolworths?  
My 8-year-old is nuts about them (we need 42 and 12 by the way).  

I was doing my weekly shop at Woolworths the other day and noticed so 
many of those little packets all over the carpark. The first thing that pops 
ƛƴǘƻ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀŘ ƛǎ ǿƘȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǘƘŜ 
packets up and showing their children how to dispose of their rubbish in 
the appropriate manner. 

Our children are like little sponges and they will take all the important 
information in. We need to teach children about our environment and 
how to look after it for the futureΧ their future to be precise. 

Sustainability is a huge responsibility and, for now, that responsibility lies 
with us as parents. However, putting our 
rubbish in the bin is just the beginning of 
what we need to do. Here at the Centre, we 
are teaching the children about 
sustainability by recycling, growing our own 
vegetables, composting and reusing items 
for craft 

What do you do at home? If you have any 
ideas or ways to help us with our 
sustainability here at the Centre, please let 
me know. 

Community Library  

We would like to open a Community Library 
here at the Centre. It would be just a little 
box that sits out the front of the Centre and 
has books available to the community on an 
honesty borrow and return or swap basis.  

First, we need to have a shelf or box. Does 
anyone have any old pieces of furniture that 
they need to get rid of? Email me some 
pictures if you do. Anything like examples 
pictured on the right or similar would be 
great! Email jsearle@abpat.qld.edu.au 
 
Julianne Searle ς Director 
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Can you believe we are almost half way through the year already? 
The Pre-Prep Kangaroos have really settled into routine and are 
proving to Miss Jo that they are ready for the step up to big school 
next year. Their intrigue for learning, thirst for knowledge, 
determination and persistence, are all indications of their 
maturing minds and readiness. 
 

 
 
We each try to have 10 minutes iPad time where the language is 
embedded in play activities, but this iPad time is just a tiny part of 
our Japanese program. We sing in Japanese, we greet and thank 
each other in Japanese, we can count to four in Japanese and we 
love it when Miss Kimi walks into our classroom so we can test our 
new skills on her!  
 
We are so lucky, ŀǎ [ŜŜŀƘƴΩǎ 5ŀŘΣ aǊ YƛƳΣ is a Sushi Chef and came 
to our classroom to teach us how to make sushi. We never 
imagined that we could make our very own sushi and it tasted so 
good. We were so inspired by the experience that we decided to 
create our very own Sushi Train Restaurant in our classroom. We 
love making sushi, serving our friends, making take-away sushi 
packs and dining whilst using chopsticks! ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ [ŜŜŀƘƴΩǎ 
family for making this experience so brilliant. 
 
An update on our crop of corn. We have corn! We check on it 
regularly and are getting so excited about picking it. We 
investigated the parts of corn with some corn from the 
supermarket so we could visualise what is happening inside those 
outer leaves. We pulled off the husk, revealing the silk and then 
cut off the corn kernels. It was just like opening a present! We 
enjoyed some corn craft and had a wonderful sensory experience 
as we played with a big bowl of the corn kernels. Hudson loved it 
so much, that he decided he was going to be a corn maker when 
he grows up. 

 

 

 

 

 

You may have heard the children speaking Japanese 

around the house lately. That is because we have 

embraced our new endeavour into learning Japanese  

as a part of our day. 
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We hosted a truly enjoyable aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ 
in our classroom, where highly unqualified nail artists 
treated our beautiful Mums to a manicure. We also 
enjoyed making fabulous pipe-cleaner bracelets for our 
Mums whilst enjoying playing with play dough, 
collaging, teaching Mum how to use chopsticks and so 
much more. Thank you to all the Mums and Nans that 
were able to attend to make this a very special day full 
of special memories. 
 

 

 

At the end of this term, you will receive a Progress 
Report to let you know how your child is doing in their 
Pre-Prep year so far. Remember that this report is just a 
sƴƛǇǇŜǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ It has been wonderful to 
ǎŜŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩs 
portfolio lately. Please feel free to add anything to the 
portfolios that you would like ς comments, samples, 
stories or experiences from home learning.  
 
Miss Jo, Miss Carlie and Miss Jacqui 

Carrot cake is another favourite of the children here at 
the Centre. I receive so many lovely comments about 
the enticing smells coming from my kitchen. I know on 
a day when I bake carrot cake, I have quite a few parents 
leaning into the kitchen wanting to know how it is made, 
so here you go. Now that the weather is getting colder, 
it is the perfect time to get baking and warm up the 
house on a Sunday afternoon.  
 

 

 
 
Enjoy! 
 
Miss Christina 
 

Carrot Cake 

Dry ingredients: 

1 cup SR flour 

1 cup Pl flour 

1 tablespoon bi-carb  
soda 

½ teaspoon cinnamon 

300 grams grated carrot 

Wet ingredients: 

3 eggs lightly whisked 

¾ cup olive oil 

½ cup brown sugar - this dry ingredient is 
added to the wet due to the need to mix it in 
very well and dissolve it a little 

1 teaspoon vanilla essence 

½ cup syrup 

Bake on 170 degrees for 1 hour 

When cooked leave the cakes to cool before 
turning them out. 

You can dust the tops with some icing sugar 
or pǳǘ ƛŎƛƴƎ ƳƛȄ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇǎΧ whatever 
you like. 

Contains: Gluten, spices and egg 
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The Caterpillar Room would like to welcome Carter and his 
extended family members to our kindy family. We look forward to 
sharing many fun and educational times ahead with you. 
 
Research shows that sensory play builds nerve connections in the 
brain's pathways, which leads to a child's ability to complete more 
complex learning tasks. Sensory play supports language 
development, cognitive growth, fine and gross motor skills, 
problem solving skills, and social interaction. 
 
This is why, especially with our 2-3 age, the curriculum is planned 
for exploring through our senses. Here are some examples of this 
in the last several weeks: 

¶ Learning to jump, bending knees and experiencing whole 
body movement. 

¶ Playing the piano, listening to sounds, and coordinating the 
hand and key placement. 

¶ The visit from the Queensland fire and police services was a 
chance to see the lights flash, feel the water from the hose 
and hear the sirens. 

¶ Feeling how soft the guinea pigΩǎ fur is and what it smells like, 
provided a good opportunity to discuss how an animal sees, 
hears and smells. 

¶ Visiting the vegetable garden, the children used their senses 
to touch and smell the leaves, which led us to talk about 
healthy eating. 

 

Just some reminders: 

¶ Spare warm clothes 

¶ All hats and shoes are named 

¶ All creams, gels and medications are to be clearly labelled with 
youǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ by a pharmacist. Any medication must be 
handed to a staff member and parents must complete 
appropriate authorisations. 

 
Miss Leeah and Miss Kathy 
 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ !ǎƘŀ ŀƴŘ bŀƻƳƛΩǎ 

families for contributing some 

funnels for our water wall. I have 

a frame to mount it on, so that is 

a good start! 



P a g e 5 

We have had a busy month in our Senior Kindy room.  
 
We were lucky to have had a visit from the Fire service. They came 
to the Centre and showed us the fire truck. We were able to 
pretend to be a fire person, hold the hose, and squirt water from 
the truck.  
 
We also had a visit from the Police service. They told us how we 
could call on the Police if we need help. The Police showed us their 
car and turned on the flashing lights and the siren. 
 
The Centre recently acquired two pet guinea pigs and the children 
like to go and visit them. The children placed food in the cage for 
the guinea pigs to eat. 
 
Our garden is really growing. We recently dug up one of our potato 
plants to see what was growing under the soil. We saw a small 
potato attached to the plant. We carefully replanted it so it could 
continue to grow. We looked at the other vegetables growing in the 
garden. We dug up a carrot and saw how it was growing. We picked 
some green beans and peas. 
 
Recently, we hosted our wonderful MotherΩs Day Morning Tea to a 
wonderful morning tea and a few fun activities for the children and 
their mums to do together. It was wonderful to have so many 
mums turn up and I am sure you all enjoyed your day. 
 

 
 
The children enjoyed making their own lunch recently. We made 
some pizzas in the room. We added the toppings and cheese, and 
sent it to the kitchen to be cooked. We all enjoyed our own made 
pizza for lunch. 
 
Miss Abbey comes to the Centre on a Thursday morning and does 
music and movement with the children. The children sing and 
dance along with her. They are given musical instruments and they 
are able to play the instruments along to the music with her.  
 
This month Jude and Aran were presented with medals at tennis 
with Mr John. Congratulations to you both! 
 
Miss Michelle and Miss Kathy 

 

 

 

 

 

The Centre celebrated International Families Day 

and children came to Centre dressed in an outfit 

from their culture. We had friends from Scotland, 

Japan, India, Russia and New Zealand/Cook Islands. 

We had our Italian pizza chef too! 

 


